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Date: 13th September 2023 
 

Newsletter No: 29 
 

Term 3 Diary: 
 

(Please note dates/events may be added or changed without prior notice) 
  

13 Sep CBOP Winter Sports Field Day 

15 Sep MIGS Gymnastic & Trampoline Competition 

19 Sep Rip, Grip & Whip Mountain Bike Event 

21 Sep Y3 Ako Ruru – Whakaue Marae Maketu Trip 

22 Sep Y5-6 Bike Safety Eke Haumaru Ends 
 Hui a Kura 11:45am-12:20pm – Hosted by 

 Room 5 Ako Tui 

 Last Day of Term 3 – School closes at 3pm 
 

Term 4 Diary: 
 

(Please note dates/events may be added or changed without prior notice) 
  

9 Oct New Entrant Cohort 7 Starts School 
13 Oct Y3 Ako Ruru – Ngakuru School AG Day 

17 Oct Whānau Hui at 6pm in the school staffroom 

21 Oct Hui a Kura 11:45am-12:20pm – Hosted by 

 Room 6 Ako Tui 

23 Oct Labour Day Public Holiday – School Closed 

31 Oct Book Week – Book Swap Day 
2 Nov Book Week – Book Character Parade 9:15am 

3 Nov Hui a Kura 11:45am-12:20pm – Hosted by 

 Room 7 Ako Tui 

13 Nov Teacher Only Day (TOD) – School Closed 

17 Nov  Hui a Kura 11:45am-12:20pm – Hosted by 
 Room 8 Ako Tui  

21 Nov Rotorua Primary Schools Ahurei 

30 Nov Celebration of Learning Day 

1 Dec Road Patrol Fun Day 

 Hui a Kura 11:45am-12:20pm – Hosted by 

 Room 4 Ako Tui 
 

Term 4 Diary Continued… 
 

(Please note dates/events may be added or changed without prior notice) 
  

6 Dec Y6 Ako Korimako Graduation Assembly 5pm 

12 Dec Leadership Assembly 11am-12pm 

14 Dec Last Day of Term 4 – School closes at 3pm 

 
Term Dates 2023: 
 

Term 3:  Mon 17th July – Fri 22nd September  
Term 4:  Mon 9th October – Thu 14th December 

(Labour Day – Monday 23rd October)   
(Teacher Only Day (TOD) - Monday 13th November)   
 
New Entrant – Cohort Start Dates 2023: 
 

TERM 4 Cohort 7:  Mon 9th October 

 Cohort 8:  1st Day of Term 1, 2024 (TBA) 

 
Term Dates 2024: 
 

Term 1:  Tue 30th January – Fri 12th April 

 (Waitangi Day - Tuesday 6th February) 
 (Good Friday – Friday 29th March) 

 (Easter - Monday 1st April) 

 (Easter - Tuesday 2nd April)  
Term 2:  Mon 29th April – Fri 5th July 

 (Teacher Only Day (TOD) – Friday 31st May) 

 (King’s Birthday - Monday 3rd June) 
 (Matariki - Friday 28th June) 

Term 3:  Mon 22nd July – Fri 27th September  
Term 4:  Mon 14th October – Mon 16th December (TBC) 

 (Labour Day – Monday 28th October)  
 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT – TERM 3 WEEK 9  

Kia Ora Koutou - Dear Parents and Caregivers,  
 

As we are just coming to the end of another exciting season 

of sports, we want to take a moment to celebrate the true 

heroes of our sporting community - the parent volunteers. 

Without your dedication, enthusiasm, and support, our 

sports and other programs would not be possible.  

 

From coaching and organising events to driving athletes to 

practice and cheering from the sidelines, your role as a 

volunteer is invaluable. It's not just about winning games; it's 

about teaching our young athletes valuable life skills such as 

teamwork, discipline, and resilience. 
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Here's how your contributions are making a lasting impact: 

• Role Models: By volunteering, 

you become positive role 

models for our young people. 

They see the importance of 

giving back to the community 

and the joy of contributing to 

something greater than 

themselves. 

 

• Building Character: Sports 

and games are more than just 

physical activity; they're a 

platform for character 

development. Your guidance 

helps mould our tamariki into 

responsible, respectful, and 

determined individuals. 

 

• Whanaungatanga: Parent volunteers foster a sense of community. You bring families and 

friends together, creating a support system that extends far beyond the playing field. You 

create fun and enjoyment. 

 

• Learning Opportunities: Volunteering provides a chance for 

personal growth and skill development, from coaching to event 

planning and organisation. 

 

If you're not already involved, we encourage you to consider volunteering 

in some capacity. Whether it's coaching, assisting with organising events, 

managing, or simply cheering on our teams, your participation is always 

welcome.  

 

Gareth Cunliffe 

Principal 

 

2023 Leavers and New Enrolments for 2024  

Please let us know if your child/ren will not be returning for 2024 or 

if you know of any new enrolments for 2024. You can do this by 

emailing otonga@otonga.school.nz. This notice does not apply to 

our year 6 leavers. 

Last Day 14th December 2023 

Please be advised that our last day of school this year will be Thursday 14th December. School will finish at 

3pm as usual on this day. 

Notice of TOD on 13th November 2023 

There will be a Teachers Only Day on Monday 13th November. School will be closed on this day. 
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We take Play Seriously!    Ako Kiwi Year 3 

 

 

We are learning about shapes and we made different 3D shapes to see which were the strongest. 
We experimented with pouring water into pipes to see how fast it would come out again. 
 

 
 
We played on the giant seesaw at the lakefront during our field trip and practised adding people and 
removing people to see if we could make it level.  
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

We are in the process of crafting waka using paper machè to re-enact the Te Arawa voyage to 
Aotearoa. 

 
Creating play from bread crates. 
 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

The theme is Kia Kaha Te Reo Māori - making the language stronger. 
 

At Otonga, tamariki are given opportunities to learn te reo through the web-based tool ‘Wai Ako’ and 
learn of the local history with the support of our Kahui Ako (COL). Teams have visited areas of cultural 
importance and enjoyed learning experiences in and out of school. 
 

We have thriving kapa haka groups in 
the junior and senior areas and 
school wide waiata fortnightly. We 
have been very fortunate to have 
tauira from Rotorua Intermediate to 
teach the haka to the senior kapa 
haka rōpū. 
 

This week for Te Wiki o te Reo 
Māori, we are holding daily 
competitions for our tamariki to enter 
and win prizes. Teachers also have 
access to these rerenga korero to 
share with their class. You can use 
these with your tamaiti/tamariki as well.   
 

This Thursday at 12pm, we will have waiata kura (school waiata) that will be shared on this website. Whānau, if 

you are doing anything exciting this week to celebrate Māori Language Week, you can post a pledge here in our 

Otonga group https://www.reomaori.co.nz/132932.  
 

Some useful sites to help with your reo development are: 

Māori Dictionary - https://maoridictionary.co.nz/ 

Kupu - https://kupu.maori.nz/kupu 

Opaki TV - https://www.maoritelevision.com/shows/opaki 
 

Karawhiua a, kia pai te wiki!  Give it a go and enjoy the week! 
 

Whaea Arihi  aharvey@otonga.school.nz 
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We are thrilled to announce that Te Kura o Tihiōtonga raised an impressive $364.40 for the Cancer 

Society on Daffodil Day! This awesome achievement is a testament to the incredible generosity and 

community spirit that defines our school. 

 

A big shout-out goes to our dedicated whānau and our amazing ākonga for their enthusiasm and efforts 

in making this fundraising event such a success. Every contribution, no matter how small, will make a 

significant impact in supporting those affected by cancer. Ka pai rā tēnei mahi! 

Thanks to Whaea Amy for dropping off the heavy bucket full of our donations, to the Cancer Society and 

Aratika Cancer Trust on Ranolf Street last Tuesday. 

 
 
 

 

 
 

Kia ora e te whānau, 
 
A hui will be held next term on Tuesday 17th October to form a group and to discuss our objectives for 

our tamariki. Please attend if you are interested in being a part of this group or want to lend your 

support. For a copy of our last hui' minutes (22/08/23), request by email and I will forward to you. 

Can you help? Our kura also needs the services of a kaikorero and a kaikaranga to represent us when 

our kaumatua and kuia are unavailable. If you know someone who can tautoko us, please make 

contact. Ngā mihi maioha. Whaea Arihi aharvey@otonga.school.nz 

Kua raranga tahi tātou he whariki mō āpōpō. Together we weave the mat for future generations.  

 
 

SCHOOL PHOTOS  
PhotoLife has emailed parents their child’s unique 

Key Code, for you to go online to view and purchase 

2023 School Photos. If you did not receive your 

child’s Key Code, please contact the school office.  

PhotoLife are offering free school delivery, this offer expires at Midnight on Sunday 17th September.  

If you have any queries regarding orders/photos etc, please contact PhotoLife directly via 

enquiries@photolife.co.nz. 
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LIBRARY AND INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY CENTRE NEWS  

Recall and Stocktake of Class Reader Kits: 
Due to a considerable number of missing books from 'Reader Kits' all School 
Readers (this includes Structured Literacy kits) are being recalled this week. A 
stocktake of all Reader Kits in the Resource Room will take place next week 18th to 
22nd September (week 10, Term 3). It would be a great help if Parents/Caregivers 
and Pupils could search at home for any Otonga School Readers (the school stamp 
will be inside the front cover). If any are found please return to the school Library 
asap. Thank you for your assistance in helping to recover missing books. Reducing 
losses will save the school money if we do not have to replace resources.  
 

Overdue Library Books: 
Please check at home and in school bags for overdue Library books! Today there 
are more than 150 books due back at school! If children have any books 
outstanding next week they will not be able to borrow a book for reading during the 
school holidays. Reminder lists will be sent to classrooms this week. Thank you.  
 

Mrs Pauline Atkinson, Library Manager   

 
 

OTONGA SPORTS & COMPETITIONS – Registrations Now Open: 

Touch Rugby – Term 4  
 

GRADING Day will be held Saturday 14th October and the competition starts at the Westbrook 

fields from 3:30pm on Tuesday 17th October for Years 5-6 and Wednesday 18th October for 

Years 1-4. There is a Touch Rugby registration fee of $25 per player payable upon registration.  
 

Please read the registration notice for this event, which includes important information on when & where games will be 
played etc and how to register & pay via Kindo. This is available under ‘Notices’ on the SchoolApp or on SeeSaw. 
 

Registrations need to be completed via KINDO by 9am Wednesday 20th September. 
(No late entries will be accepted). 

 

Rippa/Rip Rugby – Term 4  
 

The Bay of Plenty Rugby Union will be running a 6-week module for year 0-6 Rippa/Rip 

Rugby in term 4, starting on Thursday 26th October 2023. These are mixed teams of girls 

and boys. Games will be held at Kaitao Intermediate on Thursday afternoons from 4pm. 
 

Please read the registration notice for this event, which includes important information on when & where games will be 
played etc and how to register & pay via Kindo. This is available under ‘Notices’ on the SchoolApp or on SeeSaw. 
 

Registrations need to be completed via KINDO by 9am Friday 22nd September.  
(No late entries will be accepted). 
 

Futsal – Term 4  
 

Futsal, 5-a-side competition with rolling substitutions will run for seven weeks starting 29th 

October to 10th December. Games will be played at the Rotorua Girls’ High School Arena, 251 

Old Taupo Road, Rotorua. Available to Year 5 & 6 students. 
 

Please read the registration notice for this event, which includes important information on when & where games will be 
played etc and how to register & pay via Kindo. This is available under ‘Notices’ on the SchoolApp or on SeeSaw. 
 

Registrations need to be completed via KINDO by 9am Friday 22nd September.  
(No late entries will be accepted). 
 



 

 

 

ARRIVAL TIMES AT SCHOOL & BEFORE SCHOOL CARE  

Students may only come to school at 8:15am please as any time 
before that creates a health and safety issue as there are no teachers 

available before this time unless in exceptional circumstances.  
 

Students arriving early need to be enrolled in before school care.  
 

If you need care before school or after school, this service is provided in 

the hall. To enrol your child or for more information please contact 

Leandri on 027 348 7707 or email 
info.otonga@osprograms.co.nz 

 
 

KINDO HELPDESK – Phone 0508 454 636 

Kindo recommend that if you are having a problem using KINDO either on your computer or on the 
mobile phone app, that you contact the Kindo Helpdesk straight away. This way you can explain the 
exact problem you are having and KINDO can troubleshoot the issue while you are on the phone. 
 

Issue s can arise for various reasons, usually they have to do with the web browser (Firefox/Safari/Google Chrome etc) 
or the app platform (such as Apple iPhone/Android Google Play) being used. Because of this the issues can be quite 
different and not the same for everyone. 

 
 

OTONGA SCHOOLAPP - ABSENTEE EMAIL FUNCTION  

A number of parents have contacted us to advise that they are having issues with our 
SchoolApp Absentee function, not being able to scroll down further on the screen to be 
able to type in a reason for the absentee. It seems this problem occurs if you are using 
an out-of-date version of our SchoolApp or if you are using an iPhone. Please make 
sure you are using the most current version of the SchoolApp, you may need to go to 
the Apple App Store or Google Play to download this. If you have an iPhone, when 
entering an absentee email, you need to select an 'Absent From' Date and click DONE 
before it will allow you to scroll further down. The 'Absent From' date automatically 
appears in the box, however you still need to click on this box, select a date and then 
click 'DONE'. If you have any further problems, please let us know.  

 
 

SCHOOLDOCS  

We invite you to view/review our school policies at https://otonga.schooldocs.co.nz (Note that there is no "www.") 

Our username is: otonga and password is: fourwinds  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

BOT NEWS 

If you would like to view our BOT Minutes, please contact Antonia Magness our BOT Secretary via 

amagness@otonga.school.nz. 
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        COMMUNITY EVENTS, NOTICES & SERVICES 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

The September/October holidays are quickly approaching, and Otonga School Programs are now accepting 
enrolments. Our upcoming program promises to be packed with fun activities, and we would love for your children to 
join us. To enrol, simply click on the link provided below or reach out to us at info.otonga@osprograms.co.nz or contact 
Leandri at 027 348 7707 for more information. Here is the link: https://forms.gle/98ttyTxjgKNJbpM5A 
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